
The Wader Study Group (WSG) is an international association 
of amateurs and professionals from all parts of the world 
interested in Charadrii (waders or shorebirds). Membership 
of the WSG is currently over 650 worldwide. Members can be 
found in over 50 countries around the world, including all the 
European countries, and the Americas, Asia, Africa and 
Australasia. The interests of the group have diversified from 
its original focus on ringing and migration-related studies to 
embrace all aspects of wader biology. 

The alms of the Wader Study Group are: 

To maintain contact between both amateurs and professionals 
studying waders 

To help organise co-operative studies; and 

To provide a vehicle for the exchange of information on waders 
and their biology. 

The main means of achieving these aims are by: 

holding an annual conference; 

publishing, three times per year, the Wader Study Group 
Bulletin, and more recently also publishing Special Issues of 

the Bulletin each covering a major topic of wader biology and 
conservation; and 

acting as the Wetlands International expert Wader Research 
Group. 

The Wader Study Group Bulletin provides a forum for news, 
notices, ringing recoveries, recent publications, new study 
methods, articles and preliminary or interim publication of results 
from all parts of the world. Each Bulletin contains a mix of 
newsletter items, informal descriptions of research activities, 
meeungs and expeditions, and formal presentation of research 
results or preliminary analyses. The size of Bulletin varies with 
each •ssue but usually consists of between 60 and 100 A4 pages. 

The Bulletin appears in April, August and December. The 
deadlines for inclusion of notices are 1 January, 1 May and 1 
September. Articles however, must be received well before these 
dates. Articles, notes, papers, notices, requests for information, 
books for review, reprints of papers and other items should be sent 
to the Editor-in-Chef: 

Humphrey Sitters 
Wader Study Group Bulletin 
Limosa, Old Ebford Lane, 
Ebford, Exeter EX3 0QR 

Matters relating to the circulation of the Bulletin should be sent to 
the Membership Secretary. 

The Editors are always pleased to discuss possible contributions 
w•th potential authors, and to advise on presentation. Manuscripts 
can be typed or clearly written but should preferably be word- 
processed and submitted on a 3«" disk. In all cases they should be 
double-spaced, leaving wide margins and following the style of the 
most recent Bulletin. Pay particular attention to the style of 
headings and reference lists. Scientific names may be given there 
instead. Tables and figures should, wherever possible, be designed 
to fit a single column width of 88 mm. Guidelines to contributions 
are available on request. 

Authors should provide a print-out of the article (including 
formatted tables) with text effects (e.g. italic, bold, underline, 
superscript, subscript) marked clearly on the output in red pen. It 

would be helpful if two copies of each manuscript were submitted. 
If using a word-processing package, they should state which one. 
Line illustrations and figures should be produced neatly in black 
ink on good quality white or tracing paper, with linear dimensions 
about 50% larger than intended publication size. Their final size 
shoul relate either to one column width of 88 mm or a double 

column width of 181 mm. Please send original illustrations and 
retain a copy in case of loss or damage. Good quality black and 
white photographs may also be published, but please consult the 
Editor before submission. Photographs should be high contrast 
glossy prints and should be submitted at twice their intended 
published size. 

Publication of interim results in the Wader Study Group Bulletin is 
not intended to pre-empt publication of final results as journal 
papers. Readers are requested to bear in mind that results and 
analyses published in the Bulletin may be of a preliminary nature, 
and to take account of this if making reference to these articles in 
publications of their own. If editors of other journals wish to 
reprint items from the Bulletin with suitable acknowledgments, 
this can usually be arranged; the persons concerned should contact 
the Editor-in-Chief. 

To celebrate its 25th anniversary, the group relaunched its Bulletin 
Special Issues as a new journal series: International Wader 
Studies. Forthcoming volumes include; Wader Study Methods (2 
vols.); Shorebird Research in the Western Hemisphere (now 
available); Shorebirds in the Great Basin, USA; and Wader 
Research and Conservation in Europe and North Asia. Every third 
year, so as to maximise the exchange of information between 
wader-workers worldwide, the WSG in holding its annual 
conference jointly with Wetlands International Waterfowl 
Ecology Research Group. 

Membership of the Wader Study Group (WSG) is open to all 
those with an interest in waders (shorebirds). 

Membership costs = œ17 (or US$30) a year. This subscription cost 
can be paid in most international currencies, contact the 
Membership Secretary for details. 

Members receive the Wader Study Group Bulletin three times a 
year; and without additional cost the special issues of the Bulletin, 
now being produced as a new series - International Wader Studies. 
The Bulletin provides a forum for news, notices, ringing 
recoveries, recent publications, new study methods, articles and 
preliminary or interim publication of results from all parts of the 
world. Each Bulletin contains a mix of newsletter items, informal 
descriptions of research activities, meetings and expeditions to 
formal presentation of research results. 

To join the International Wader Study Group contact: the 
Membership Secretary, Wader Study Group, c/o National Centre 
for Ornithology, The Nunnery, Thefiord, Norfolk 1P24 2PU, UK. 

The Wader Study Group acts as the Wader Research Group 
of Wetlands International 
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